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Grand Knights Message 
Brothers, 
I’m here!!! How did I get here? For those members who have not been at meetings and kept up with the 
latest news, the council that rocks is in our annual transition. 

I want to thank Brother Robert Galante (Warden) who accepted the position for the upcoming year(s). I want 
to personally thank Tim Schott for stepping up as Deputy Grand Knight, and the rest of the team: Joe 
Mazziott – Recorder, Greg Gering – Financial Secretary, Dave Taylor – Treasurer, Rick Corriveau – Advocate, Ken 
Sheper –  Inside Guard, Lenny Casiero – Outside Guard, Dan Beck – Chancellor, and Trustees Sam Bongiavono, Tony 
Steinauer and Don Vosnick.   I also want to introduce and remind you of our new seminarian, Tom Meinert.   

I would be remiss if I didn’t thank our PGK (again!) Sam Bongiovano, for keeping the council alive and well over the 
past year. His leadership has enhanced the reputation of the council, in the church and community, as well as the entire 
state of Pennsylvania. Every council in PA knows that Council 8891 ROCKS!!   

Finally, as the new Grand Knight, I invite those members, for whatever reason who have chosen not to come to meetings 
or events in the past few years, to become active members. We are all Christian men and sometimes we forget that there 
is no issue that cannot be worked out. Please call/text me @ 717-793-6696 or email me @ mrphipps18@gmail.com with 
any of your concerns. 

Peace,  
Mark Phipps, Grand Knight 
 

 
 

Deputy Grand Knights Message 
Many thanks to my Brother Knights and Grand Knight Mark Phipps for having the confidence to 
nominate and elect me as Deputy Grand Knight.  I am most honored especially in light of the talented 
men that have served KofC #8891 in the past. 

Over the course of the next fraternal year we have many great events planned and some yet to be 
proposed.  I will work to support our Grand Knight to help guide our council with its core principles of Charity, Unity, 
Fraternity and Patriotism to serve our church, community and nation.  Guided by the work initiated by the previous 
officers and Brother Bob Karotko we will further embrace the Faith in Action initiatives through service focused on 
Faith, Family, Community and Life. 

Each month we can a explore a portion of the 32 Activities (www.kofc.org then navigate to programs) defined within 
the Faith in Action model.  Within the diversity of activities there is certainly something for everyone to help advance 
our cause.  My ask of you is if you have been active within the council, please continue your support.  If you are reading 
this and have not been involved there is never a better time than now.  Please consider putting your faith in action by 
helping to lead or support at least one activity per month. 

Thank you and I look forward to serving you and all my Brother Knights over the next fraternal year.   

Tim, Deputy GK  – Council #8891 Rocks! 
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Pro Life Report 
Brothers, 

-  You are invited to join in a Respect Life Rosary in Our Lady's Chapel, after the 9:00 Mass 
on Sunday, July 21. 

- BINGO FOR BABIES was a huge success.  The idea to have a BINGO to support our York outreach (apartment 
across the street from Planned Parenthood) was spun by our Field Agent, Jon Deakin and Brother Bob Karotko. 

They mentioned it to Barry Price and BINGO, we were all off and running.  Barry has a plan for everything and in his 
spare time he repaired our slightly-long-in-tooth BINGO machine.  Carol Karotko and Ann Price joined  and there 
was no stopping them.  I counted 25 Brother Knights working the event.  Wives helped.  People with no K of C 
connection pitched in.  It was amazing.  203 people from far and wide played BINGO.  When the smoke cleared we 
netted $6,000.00.  That will keep us going for some time. 

Many attendees brought baby gifts.  We collected a huge cache of clothes and baby things.  Some went to Women's 
Care Center (York), some to Human Life Services (York) and we have a good supply for a single mom who is due to 
deliver a baby girl on Sept. 3. 

It is not fully outfitted yet, and manning arrangements are still being made, but Becky and Shawn Biter brought the 
mobile Ultrasound vehicle down from Harrisburg. Some BINGO players took the time to step into it and hear about 
the plans to utilize this great capability/asset.  It will be up and running soon. 

NOTA BENE:  I have heard from a number of visiting players that they greatly appreciated the warm hospitality of 
the people of St. John the Baptist.  Well done all. 

A special shout-out to Brother Rich Sayers, who at the last minute volunteered to be our caller.  He did a great job.  
Being a caller can be dangerous.  As it turned out the flak jacket and helmet he brought,  were not necessary.  This 
was a kinder and more gentle crowd than you would normally find in a more commercial BINGO.  Well done, Rich. 

Two more shout outs:  Sister Jane came and played BINGO as did Father Dunkelberger.  Their presence was noted 
and appreciated by all. 

-  40 DAYS FOR LIFE September 25 through December 1.  You'll hear more about this but think about participating. 

-  PRIORITIES OF NEW YORK STATE LEGISLATORS:  Most of you know of the anti-life legislation NY 
State recently passed.  It would allow abortion up to the moment of birth and even after the baby is born.  You and I 
think of this as murder.  New York thinks of this as progressive legislation. 

Contrast this heinous crime with a more recent law passed unanimously by the same NY State legislature.  It is 
awaiting the Governor's signature but he seems disposed to sign it.  This law would ban de-clawing cats because 
"declawing causes serious health complications for kitties".  Q.E.D.  Pray for NY and all who follow her. 

Tom Evans - tomevans54@comcast.net  - 717 235 8833 
 

 

Faithful Navigator Message 
Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 

The July 18th  meeting is our picnic meeting in New Freedom -- if you haven't let me know that 
you will be there please do so ASAP.   We need to know how much food to prepare - as of now I 
only have 25 people signed up.   I would hate to prepare for 25 and 60 show up.   

Thanks, 
Steve Arthur F.N 

 
Knight Edition – Published by St. John the Baptist Knights of Columbus Council 8891, P.O. Box 219, New Freedom, Pennsylvania 
17349. 
This publication is the instrument of Council #8891 and not of the order at large. Some articles included in this publication may reflect the 
views of individuals and not that of the Council as a whole. Although the information contained herein is deemed accurate and publication 
worthy, the Council and Editor(s) are not responsible for its content.  
Visit our Council web site kofc8891.com for up-to-date event information and to access to current and prior month Knight Editions. 
Articles are due via e-mail to Barry Price   bapent@comcast.net  by the Saturday prior to the Business Meeting. I can accept MSWord, 
PDF, text, and articles included in an e-mail. I can also accept graphics and photos in a JPG, GIF, and PNG format.  
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2019 St. John the Baptist  
Parish Festival – Saturday July 27 

This year St John’s will be hosting a Parish Festival. This will replace the Parish Picnic we 
have done in years past. The goal of this event is to draw in a more diverse crowd of 
parishioners and also hopefully draw in non-parishioners from the community. Our mission 
as a parish is to evangelize new Christians and to inspire existing ones. My hope is that this 
event will help us succeed in that mission.  

While this is not a Knights of Columbus specific event, my hope is that my new KofC brothers will join me in 
working to make this a great event for the parish that we can continue to do every year. We have the resources at St 
John’s to turn this into something spectacular that grows each year.  

St John’s first annual Parish Festival is on Saturday July 27th from 4-10pm. We will have food trucks, beer for 
sale, karaoke, bingo, games for all ages, and live music. If you are interested in helping please sign up on the sign up 
sheets what will be passed around during our July meeting. If you cannot attend that meeting but want to help please 
email Chris Wood at cwood@sjbnf.org  

I encourage you at the very least to please help spread the word and invite everyone you know to this event. Thank 
you for all your support and for allowing me to be a part of this council. 8891 Rocks!!  

Peace, 
Chris Wood  

 
 

 

Food for Families Report 
Brothers,  

We had great weather and food drive at Walmart on Saturday, June 22nd.  We collected 
1,293 pounds of food and $818.00 in cash.  This is most food that we have collected in one event- WOW!.  Great job 
to those who assisted at the doors and those transferring food to the pantry. 

Food for Families effort continues on thanks to the generosity of the council.  With recent food donations of 40 pounds 
and Food Drive, our grand totals for this fraternal year now stand at 3,419 pounds of food and $ 2,981.75 for the 
pantry.    Good job everyone!   

I would like everyone to bring at least one non-perishable and non expired food item to the next meeting. The Food 
Pantry needs canned tuna, chicken, spam, beef soup, carrots, peanut butter, kidney beans, mashed potatoes, rice 
and pancake syrup.   

You may also drop off larger and perishable donations directly to the food pantry. If dropping off to the pantry directly 
between the hours of Monday-Saturday 9am to 11:30am or by appt 717-235-6370, please let them know that it is a 
donation from the Knights of Columbus for us to capture our effort.     

Thanks and God Bless,717-235-6370, please let them know that it is a donation from the Knights of Columbus for us 
to capture our effort.  

Thanks and God Bless, 
Joe Grohal -  grohaljoe@yahoo.com 

 
 

Color xCorpsx Report 
Brothers, 

Previous Events: 

 Fri, 24 May – Graduation, Delone Catholic High School, 2 in uniform, 6 in regalia 
 Mon, 27 May – Memorial Day Parade, Hanover, 2 in uniform, 6 in regalia 
 Sat, 1 Jun – Priest ordination, St. Patrick Cathedral, 1 in regalia 
 Thu, 13 Jun – Veneration of St. John Vianney heart, 1 in uniform 

Future Events: 

 Sun, 23 Jun -- Corpus Christi, St. Vincent de Paul, Hanover, 10:30 a.m. 
 Sun, 14 Jul – Celebration for 50th Wedding Anniversaries, Good Shepherd, Camp Hill 

 
 

Continued on page 4 
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Color xCorpsx Report (continued from page 3) 

Excerpts from the memo of Supreme Master Dennis Stoddard, dated 5 June 2019: 

Effective midnight, 30 June 2019, the Order will officially retire the 4th Degree Cape and Chapeau 
uniform.  Continued use of that uniform is a direct violation of the Laws and Rules of the 4th Degree.  We expect 
all members of the Color Corps, as Catholic gentlemen, will comply with this policy.   As of 1 July 2019 any 
member of the Color Corps wearing a cape and chapeau to an official event will be denied participation and 
given a written notice that he is in violation of the policy.  If a second violation occurs, the member will be 
denied participation and be ineligible to serve in the Color Corps for the remainder of the year. Notification of 
this action will be sent to his Faithful Navigator and the Office of the Supreme Master.  Subsequent violations 
may result in a summary suspension under section 162 (6) of the Laws of the Order.  

Thanks to all of you who have supported the Color Corps for these many years. 

Rick Corriveau 
Former CC Commander 

 
 

2019 K of C Council #8891 Golf Outing Report 
The 2019 Annual “#8891 Rocks” Golf Outing on June 21th was once again a great fun event!  This year we had 
74 golfers. The weather was actually ideal – a bit overcast until the start, low 80’s and NO rain! 

We did well with the mulligans, 50/50 and of course, the Betting Hole with Dan Beck.  The steaks (as usual) 
were absolutely wonderful.  

I want to thank Paul Stadler and his friend Cheryl for running the beverage cart – with them having fun with it 
makes it fun for the rest of us. Thanks again to all who participated – you all make this a fun event to run (even 
with the pressures you give me ) 

Greg Gering, Golf Chairman (again) 

2019 Annual Knights of Columbus Council # 8891 Golf Outing Sponsors 
 

Platinum Sponsors 

Fran Allman / J. L. Kenneally & Co. 
STJB Men’s Spirituality Group (Carl Freidhoff) 

Mile One Cars (Sam Bongiovano) 
 
 

Gold Sponsors 

Dr. Paul Stadler, DDS 
The Bongiovano Family 
Brooks-Huff Tire & Auto 

Silver Sponsors 
Buchart-Horn, Inc. – Engineering 

True Value Hardware of Shrewsbury 
David Taylor of NBC Securities, Inc. 

Rick & Leslie Corriveau 
 

Bronze Sponsors 

Smyth & Ward, CPAs 
Hickory Heights Golf Club 

Silbaugh’s Memorials 
Harry Bubb Insurance 

Saubel’s Markets 
 
The Knights of Columbus Council #8891 would like to extend our gratitude to the 
above sponsors in order to make this annual Golf Outing a success.  Due to their 
support, Council #8891 is able to support many local worthwhile charities.   
We THANK YOU!! 



 

COUNCIL #8891  2019 – 2020 
 

GRAND KNIGHT   Mark Phipps (Sharon) 717-993-9365 

DEPUTY GK – Tim Schott  (Kathy) 717-235-0437 

CHAPLIN – Rev. Robert A. Yohe     717-235-2156 

CHANCELLOR - Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

RECORDER – Joe Mazziot (Patty) 717-838-6004 

TREASURER – Dave Taylor (Barbara) 717-993-3105 

ADVOCATE – Rick Corriveau (Leslie)  717-227-2728 

WARDEN –  Rob Galante (Marlene) 717-235-0990 

OUTSIDE GUARD – Lenny Casiero (Lovell) 717-235-9640 

INSIDE GUARD –Ken Scheper 410-206-2081  

TRUSTEE 1 YEAR –  Tony Steinauer (Romy) 443-257-0053 

TRUSTEE 2 YEAR – Don Vosnick (Carolyn)   724-288-7225 

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR – Sam Bongiovano (Linda)  717-968-6290 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - Greg Gering (Michelle) 717-552-8173

INSURANCE AGENT – Jon Deakin    717-818-2858 
                                      Jon.Deakin@KofC.org 
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FTGOTO: Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Our Religious Farrell Family Sue Ward 
The Catholic Church Powers & Price Family Bill McDaniel 
Fr. Capitani Schwarzman Family Steve Rickrode 
Our Troops Dee & John Nycz Chuck Carey 
Law Enforcement Mike & Joanne Polash Ray Pesta 
Fire Fighters Joann & Bo Gifford Leo Renze 
President & Legislators Bill & Nancy McDaniel Don Vosnick 
Donald Lurie & Family Don & Kathy Christensen Pat Fairbend 
Borys Family Jon Derksen Sr Will &Maureen Abbott 
Theisz Family Charles Lombardo Alvena Kornak 
Casserly Family Katie Stenauer Lenny Casiero 
Cipko Family Angela Casiero Marge Zito 
Casseday Family Leslie Corriveau  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Fund   

 

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944  2018 – 2019 Officers 
Faithful Navigator Steve Arthur 465-0097 

Faithful Comptroller Daniel Beck  235-4604 

Faithful Friar Rev Robert A. Yohe  235-2156 

Faithful Captain Donald Myers Jr 619-7654 

Faithful Admiral Francis Blodgett 630-8246 

Faithful Purser John Schwarzman 235-6220 

Faithful Pilot Dominic Rodriguez 624-9275 

Faithful Scribe David Keating 632 9352  

Inner Sentinel James Hintenach 235-6117 

Outer Sentinel Dennis Cooper 993-6973 

One Year Trustee Don Vosnick   724-288-7225 

Two Year Trustee Kenneth Glass 292 7156 

Three Year Trustee Bo Gifford 235-4751  
Color Corp Commander Richard Corriveau 227-2728 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTORS 

COMMUNITY – Dave Taylor  717-993-3105 

LIFE– Tom Evans  717-235-8833 

FAMILY –  

FAITH –  

EX-OFFICIO DIRECTORS 

SMALL GAMES – Barry Price 717-428-0365 

APPAREL - Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

MEMBERSHIP – Tony Steinauer 443-257-0053 
C.O.A.L  –  Barry Price 717-793-0217 

BUILDING FUND 
CHAIRMAN 

Barry Price 717-793-0217 

ASSISTANT CHAIRMAN 
(Fund Raising) 

Eugene Kornak 717-235-0322 

(Investment & Home Opportunities) 
Ron Seufert 717-235-5317 
John Nycz 717-235-3721 

EX-OFFICIO COMMITTEE 
Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
Greg Gering 717-552-8173 

- - NOTICE - - 
Want to help save your Council money and also be 
green, receive an e-mail copy of the Knight Edition 
monthly. If we don’t have your e-mail address, e-mail 
me at   bapent@comcast.net 

Card Social & Luncheon 
July 14th & August 4th  

Game Starts Promptly at 1:00  
in the Parish Center 

Benefits St. John the Baptist K of C 
Council #8891 Building Fund 

Contact John 235-3721 or Barry 428-0365 for info. 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

Bob & Carol Karotko 
as the June 2019 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

Mark Phipps 
as the June 2019 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Knight Edition also includes Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 Information 
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Knights of Columbus July 2019 Calendar 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

 

1 
 

2 
 

3 
 

4  
Happy 

Independence Day 
I-83 Rest Stop  

7am to 3pm 

5 
 

6 
 

7          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
General Mtg 

Rosary 7:30 
8pm Meeting NH 

 

12 
 

13      Wives
Appreciation 

Night @ Naylor 
Wine Cellars in the 

Vineyard – see 
attached flier 

14  
Card Social 

Fr Capitani Center 
1pm start 

John 235-3721 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
4th Degree Mtg Picnic 

6pm Burgers - 7pm Meeting 
7:30pm Social 
New Freedom 

19 
 

20 
 

21 
 
Respect 
Life Rosary 
aft 9am mass 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
 

Business Mtg 
8pm NH 

26  
 

27   
Parish Festival 

More info at the 
General Meeting and 

via e-Mail to 
Chris Wood at 

cwood@sjbnf.org 

28          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

29 
 

31 
 

1 
August 

2 
August 

3 
August 

4 
August 
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